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February 3, 2004 

 
Via email 

 

Dear NERC Interchange Subcommittee: 

 

The NAESB WEQ Electronic Scheduling (ESS) and Information Technology (ITS) 
Subcommittees would like to respond to the January 19th letter from Gordon Scott regarding 
the coordination of ETAG efforts with the NAESB WEQ ESS and ITS.  As has been 
demonstrated by efforts at the JIC as well as ongoing efforts at various subcommittee and 
drafting team levels, NAESB remains committed to working with both NERC and the ISO-RTO 
Council to ensure that the critical issues facing the industry are properly coordinated and 
addressed in a timely fashion. The ESS and the ITS were formed by the WEQ Executive 
Committee and were charged with developing both Business Practice Standards (ESS) and 
Communications Protocols (ITS), respectively.  To the extent that the Interchange 
Subcommittee would like for NAESB to develop Business Practice Standards or 
Communications Protocols associated with Electronic Scheduling and/or Electronic Tagging 
(ETAG), such requests would certainly be considered within the scope of NAESB, consistent 
with the WEQ annual plan, and most likely assigned as necessary to the ESS and/or the ITS.   

As NERC transitions to Reliability Standards from its current set of Policies, there are certainly 
many questions regarding the ongoing evolution of the existing Policies, tools, and practices.  
NAESB will continue to work with NERC to determine the best approach for answering these 
questions.  Specifically, we would like to understand the process through which NERC, NAESB, 
and the IRC plan to coordinate and manage changes and enhancements to E-Tag, NERC Policy 
3, and NERC Policy 9.  We believe these to be the most critical overlapping areas of reliability 
and market influences, and encourage the swift resolution of the question of how to manage 
them as we move forward.  

In the meantime, the ESS and the ITS encourage the Interchange Subcommittee to make a 
determination as to how it would like to initiate standards development on the issues 
mentioned in the January 19th letter. The Interchange Subcommittee or other group within 
NERC can either request the initiation formally (via the submission of a completed NAESB 
Request for Standard) or informally (via a letter that simply requests NAESB to begin working 
on those issues).  If you decide to take the latter course, the ESS and/or the ITS will scope out 
the request and submit the appropriate NAESB Requests for Standard as required.  Either way, 
NAESB will submit those requests to the JIC and, assuming they are assigned back to NAESB, 
will incorporate those requests into their annual work plan. 
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If you have any additional questions, please feel free to contact either the NAESB Office or one 
of the chairs of  the ESS and ITS. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

ESS/ITS Chairs 

 

ESS Chairs:   ITS Chairs:  

John Simonelli  Monroe Landrum 

Andy Rodriquez  Alan Johnson 

Joel Dison 

 

cc:   Michael Desselle, WEQ Board Vice Chair 
 Lou Oberski, WEQ Executive Committee Vice Chair 




